
To Whom It May Concern:
Subject: Rogers Sugar Vancouver Refinery Strike
Effective Date: October 16, 2023

Rogers Sugar, our partner supplier for sugar has announced that Public and Private 
Workers of Canada Local 8 unanimously voted to strike after a new collective agreement 
for its members at the Vancouver refinery failed to come to terms. The existing collective 
agreement expired on February 28, 2023. This affects GFS BC, Calgary & Edmonton, and 
Winnipeg. 

We do not have a clear date as to when the Vancouver refinery will be back online, but 
are hoping the strike can be resolved soon. Updates on the situation will be provided as it 
evolves. 

Limson is continuously working to provide the best cost and stable supply for our 
customers.

If you have any specific questions please reach out.

Thanks,
Steve DeVries
Associate Business Manager
Limson Trading Canada


